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President’s Message for October 2020  

 

October Tackle Box 

Fall… With the return to cooler temperatures and lower humidity through most of the country, even Marco Island recently 

saw the coolest mornings since May. Along with the promise of an end to the rainy season, our attention turns to the return 

of bull redfish. October’s Fish of the Month is Redfish and our Club looks forward to not one, but two, major fishing events. 

The highly competitive Two-Angler Redfish event on October 13th, and the more relaxed, team event, Redfish VX on 

October 28th and 29th. 

Of course, 2020 will not be the same as previous years due to Covid-19. We will miss the always exciting captains’ meeting 

for Redfish XV as well as the picnic and awards celebration following that event. Both events will provide our backwater anglers with an 

opportunity to get on the water and have fun. 

In addition to these special events, October is the final month of our four-month-long Triple Crown Tournament. Competition really heats up as 

the temperatures cool down and fish caught this month can change the final ranking. Many anglers are returning to Marco from their summer 

residences, and a flurry of activity on the water will keep our Triple Crown Tournament leader, Ron Scriver, busy reviewing and recording each 

catch.  

Speaking of Covid… October will see the first attempt at holding a “Virtual” monthly meeting. Our first meeting since February. The board has 

selected Zoom as our videoconferencing tool. This will allow you to join a presentation similar to our normal monthly meetings, but without the 

face-to-face interactions before the meeting starts, or a chance to win a 50-50. However, there are several advantages to holding a virtual 

meeting. You can attend the meeting from anywhere in the U.S. You can also enjoy an “adult beverage” from the comfort of your home, while 

staying informed about all the activities planned for the future and celebrate the achievements of the anglers involved in past events. This will 

be a “First”, not only for all our members, but for the presenters, so be patient with us. Be sure to check out the article about Zoom in this edition 

so you know what you need to do to attend this momentous adventure! 

Looking ahead to November, we will begin our “Open Enrollment” for both new members and a renewal of membership for current members. 

This will be somewhat complicated by Covid, like everything else this year! Normally, dues payments and form are dropped-off at our 

membership meetings. That will not be possible this year if we cannot hold face-to-face meetings. To provide an easier way to pay your dues, 

we are investigating the use of Credit Cards. The club is exploring a process where you pay your dues directly to the Club’s bank (Fifth Third 

Bank) and they will deposit your payment into the Club’s account. The club never sees any credit card numbers or processes the payments. We 

just receive the names of those who paid from the bank. Members who choose not to use a credit card will still be able to pay by check through 

the mail. The Marco Men’s Club has been using this process and it has been well received. Look for more information as we finalize the 

process. 

We still have some issues dealing with Covid-19 and the impact placed on our social activities. We all miss getting together and sharing our 

love for fishing. The club continues to monitor the ever-changing CDC and State Guidelines, as well as our local Collier County and Marco 

Island restrictions. Our goal is to keep our members safe and still promote fishing. 

If you can, get out and fish. 

 

October Fishing Quote. “Do not tell fish stories where the people know you… but particularly, don’t tell them where they know the 

fish.” Mark Twain   

 

Tight Lines,  

Keith 
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Offshore Update – October 2020 

 
What’s Happening Offshore… 

 

If you follow our weekly Offshore Fishing Reports, you know that at least 

one lucky fisherman has caught keeper Red Grouper as shallow as 40’.  

Of course they are also being caught deeper, generally with the larger fish 

in deeper water and the best fishing occurring on the better tide days and 

windows – use your solunar activity tables.  There continue to be a lot of 

undersize Red Grouper caught at all depths, especially in shallower water, 

so you may need to pick thru the shorts to find dinner.  Snapper are being 

caught on wrecks and ledges, but the predators have been plentiful and 

hungry – if you want to get them to the boat whole (the filets are bigger 

this way) I recommend a tight drag and high speed reel, reel as fast as 

humanly possible and don’t stop, flip them into the boat as soon as they 

reach the surface.  If this doesn’t work, move to another spot.  Permit 

continue to be on many of the near and offshore reefs, wrecks and towers 

LEADER BOARD Updates as of September 
Get LEADER BOARD updates using the link below. 

Leader Board 

Fish of the Month (FOM) as of September 
Get FOM updates using the link below. 

Link to Fish of the Month 

 

 

 

Offshore Report 
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45’ to 70.  Divers have been seeing keeper size Mangrove Snapper and 

Gag Grouper in as close as 3 miles.  By the time this is published, we 

should have had our first fall weather reaching our area…this means 

milder temperatures and less humidity.  Get out there and have some 

fun…and be safe. 

 

 

Offshore Events… 

 

Super Grouper / Snapper – SAVE THE DATES, our next Offshore event 

will be held in December, the fishing window will be Saturday to Saturday, 

December 12th to19th.  This is the new moon period and is the week with 

the best solunar activity of the month.  Details will be released shortly. 

 

 

Other Important Stuff… 

 

Offshore Captains - don’t forget to send me your Offshore Fishing Reports 

and photos of any remarkable catches when you return from fishing! 

 

If you fish offshore and want to be added to our offshore email distribution, 

please send me a request via the link on the Offshore Fishing homepage 

and I will gladly add you to this exclusive team. 

 

If you have any ideas, or want to volunteer to help with offshore events, 

feel free to contact me anytime. 

 

Tight Lines! 

 

Jim 







Triple Crown Tournament Report 
by Ron Scriver 

 

 

The Marco Sportfishing Club's Triple Crown Tournament, sponsored by The 
Compass Group at Morgan Stanley, is entering its fourth month and 
continues until October 31st. There are 43 participants vying for significant 
cash prizes, pursuing Redfish, Snook and Tarpon. 
 
Donna Deeter submitted a 42.5 inch Snook on the second day of the 
contest. Mike Larsen caught a 31 inch Redfish on September 19th. Photos 
of these fish, along with others, can be viewed on the MSC website. 
 
Current standings are posted here on the MSC website. Standings will be 
updated, re-posted on the website, and E-blasted on October 1st and 14th. 
Tournament winners will be announced during the November 5th virtual 
monthly meeting. 
 

 

Mike Larsen with his 31” Redfish caught on September 19th 
 

https://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/2020-TripleCrown/LatestStandings-2020-TripleCrown.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 September Kayak Event 

Capri Paddle Park and Johnson Bay 
by Howard Laskau 

 

 

The weather and conditions couldn't have been better for the monthly MSC Kayak 
event on September 19th. 8 of MSC's rugged kayak anglers made the short drive to 
the Capri paddle park and from there set out on a loop that would take them into 
Johnson Bay and then up into the winding mangrove trails of upper Johnson Bay. 
Total distance covered on the trip was a little over 8 miles, but when you leave on an 
outgoing tide and return on an incoming tide, that helps a lot! A variety of fish were 
caught, including a monster 31" redfish by Mike Larsen. Mike also landed a Tarpon. To 
say he had a good day would be an understatement. One of the more interesting 
catches of the day was a small barracuda caught by Vic Ordija. If you look at the 
picture, you will see that the lure that the baby 'cuda went after was about half the size 
of the fish itself. I guess if the fish are hungry they will eat whatever they can find! 
 
If you haven't had a chance to join us on one of our monthly outings, please do. 
Kayaking is the perfect sport for the COVID-19 world we are all living in now. You're in 
a boat by yourself and your social distancing is done with your paddles and/or pedals! 
Our trip in October will take us to Chokoloskee Bay. Redfish will definitely be "on the 
menu" for that trip. Please check the MSC website for more information about the 
Kayak Group and out monthly outings. 
 
The 2020 Kayak Tournament has been rescheduled for Monday, November 9th. It was 
originally supposed to be held in early April, but when all the COVID-19 restrictions 
were put in place we had to postpone it. If you signed up then, you are all set. If you 
want to enter, please see the information and entry form in this newsletter. If you don't 
have a kayak and want to enter, we have made arrangements with our sponsor, 
Naples Outfitters for kayak rentals to be available. Don't miss out on this opportunity to 
have a great day on the water. 



 

 

 

 



 

MSC Kayak Slam Tournament  
Rescheduled 

 

The MSC Kayak Slam Tournament is taking place in November. 
Due to COVID-19, the Kayak Tournament, originally scheduled to 
take place in April, was postponed. We're back on the schedule and 
set for November 9th. If you entered already, and didn't ask for a 
refund, then you are still all set. If you want to enter, please fill out 
the entry form and send it in before October 30th. If you don't have 
a kayak and want to enter the tournament, kayak rentals are 
available. Please see the entry form and tournament rules for 
additional information. If you always wanted to try kayaking, this is a 
great opportunity. Novice kayakers will be paired up with 
experienced kayakers (social distancing rules apply...everyone has 
their own kayak!) It's going to be a fun day! 
 
Thanks  
 
Howard 
 









              “Double Dose” Redfish/Snook Event  

    Final Results 
 

We held our annual Double Dose on the 16th and 17th of September. All the recent rain and a 
persistent onshore wind both days created less than ideal conditions for the event. There were 
many reports of dirty water everywhere which made the fishing quite challenging. But as always, 
the MSC anglers demonstrated great skill and persistence with most teams catching at least one of 
the target species, and 4 teams catching the Double Dose! Event results and the winners are 
posted below.  
 

• A total of 23 anglers on 10 teams fished the event. 20 members-($200) 3-non-members ($45) 

• Angler entry fees totaled $245.00 + Club backwater portion of $200.00  

• Total prize pool = $445.00  
 
Results:  
 

1. Ed Brown, Cathy Erickson, Sharon Weathers – Redfish/Snook – 42.5” - $105.00 
2. Don Richards, Jon Kramer – Redfish/Snook – 41.5” - $90.00 
3. Pete Arcidiacono, Jim Mueller – Redfish/Snook – 40” - $70.00 
4. Dave Dodd, Mike Larsen – Redfish/Snook – 33.75” - $60.00 
5. Kevin Krygier, Chris Vines – Redfish – 27” - $50.00 
6. Mike Lopez, Jude Panetta, Brodie McDonald, Austin McDonald – Redfish – 25.25” - 

$40.00 
7. Gary Costley, Rod Link, Victor Ordija – Snook – 19.75” - $30.00 

 
Total prizes to be paid out = $445.00 
 
Moving forward, October brings us the annual redfish events. So, our next, and last monthly 
backwater event for 2020 will be the always popular Turkey Slam on November 12th. Be sure to 
grab a partner and get registered! The weather will be cooler, and the fish will be active, so check 
out the info below and sign up! 
 
Turkey Slam event flyer: https://marcosportfishingclub.com/Flyers/2020-1112-
TurkeySlamFLYER.pdf 
Turkey Slam entry form: https://marcosportfishingclub.com/Flyers/2020-1112-
TurkeySlamREGISTRATION.pdf 
 
Thank you to all of you who continue to participate in our monthly events, and for your support of 
our backwater program. Remember, you can’t catch a fish unless you have a line in the water!  
 
Tight Lines everyone!  
 
Mike Larsen 
Backwater Events Coordinator    
 

https://marcosportfishingclub.com/Flyers/2020-1112-TurkeySlamFLYER.pdf
https://marcosportfishingclub.com/Flyers/2020-1112-TurkeySlamFLYER.pdf
https://marcosportfishingclub.com/Flyers/2020-1112-TurkeySlamREGISTRATION.pdf
https://marcosportfishingclub.com/Flyers/2020-1112-TurkeySlamREGISTRATION.pdf






 
REDFISH XV 

Covid Revenge 

Holly Smokes it’s October 

 

Hard to believe it is already October.  But change is in the 

air, our Fall is coming.  Recently the mornings have been 

cooler (just a little) and the afternoon rains have been more 

spread out.  It is that time of year that the Tarpon and 

Permit begin to migrate south.  But the good news is this is 

when the Redfish migrate through our area in large 

numbers. 

 

This is the Key reason the clubs big annual Redfish team 

tournament is held in October.  October will give us some of 

the best catches of Redfish for the entire year.  It is the 

Fall, particularly October, in which Redfish come through in 

large schools as they prepare for their mating season.  And 

we all know males can act a little goofy during mating 

season and the females are feeding heavily to prepare for 

spawning. 

 

So, Now is the time to sign up for our Premier Annual 

Redfish XV team event.  The event will be One Day fishing, 

either Oct. 28 or 29th.   Your odds of winning a prize are 



over 50% and there will be more prizes given out than last 

year.  Like last year, the winning team will be the one that 

catches the most fish (Redfish, Sea Trout and Snook 

average per angler on the team).  Being a Redfish 

Tournament, Redfish will count twice.  Remember, we will 

only be measuring and taking pictures of largest fish 

candidates, the rest are catch, count and release. 

 

We will also be awarding prizes for the longest Redfish, 

Trout and Shook per Team.  Both first and second place, for 

Redfish there will also be a third place.  That’s 7 prizes per 

team for a total of 14 individual Prizes.  That’s beside 

everyone on the winning team getting a prize. 

 

Due to Covid we will not be having a Captains meeting or an 

after-event Picnic.  The two team Admirals will be selecting 

their team on a random basis.  As we get closer to the 

event, the Teams will be announced, and rules and event 

regulations will be emailed to each Captain. 

   

Each Captain will be selecting and inform their Admirals 

which one of the two days they will fish for the allotted 

events 6 hours.  The Tides are good for both days, but I am 

sure the Captains will wait as long as they can to pick the 

day with the most favorable weather.  Each Captain will be 

reporting their teams results and Photos to their Admiral 

after they have fished.  The results and list of winners will 

be published/email by the 31st. 

  



Each Captain and Crew will be receiving a Team Cap and a 

club Gaiter/Buff (I am sure the CDC will like this) prior to 

the event.  Without actual face to face meetings the prizes 

will be mailed out to the Captains to disperse to their crew.  

The cost of signing up is @25 for club member and $35 for 

guests.   

 

For more info you can look at the MSC September 

Newsletter, also additional emails will be coming out on a 

regular basis.  I have attached a REDFISH XV Entry form so 

you can sign up soon. 

 

May the tide be with you 

 

Fleet Admiral - Ed Vesely (evesely@aol.com) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 







 

 

 

October 2020                                                                      Fish of the Month: Redfish 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Triple Crown Tournament See Report This Newsletter 

October 1 General Meeting “Virtual 

Zoom” 

See Instruction Sheet this 
Newsletter 

October 5 MSC Board Meeting Virtual via Zoom 

October 13 2-Man Redfish Event See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 17 Kayak Event Chokoloskee 

Bay 

See Website for Details 

October 26 Redfish Team Event Captains 

Meeting 

Cancelled 

October 28 Redfish Team Fishing Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 29 Redfish Team Alt. Day See Flyer this Newsletter 

October 31 Triple Crown Tournament 

Ends 

 

   

   

   

   

   

 

 
 



December 2020                                                             Fish of the Month: Black Drum 

Date Event Information & Comments 

All Month Membership Open Enrollment  

December 3 General Meeting Triple Crown 

Awards 

Details to Follow 

December 5 Tree Lighting Tailgate Party(?) Details to Follow 

December 7 MSC Board Meeting Details to Follow 

December 10 Holiday Party See Application this Newsletter 

December 11 Boat Decorating Marco 

Christmas Street Parade 

Details to Follow 

December 12 Christmas Parade  

December 12-19 Offshore Tournament “Super 

Grouper/Super Snapper” 

See Flyer this Newsletter 

TBD Kayak Event Bear Point Loop Check Website for Details 

December 31 Membership Renewal Ends  

 Some Events Depend on CDC  

 Rules and Recommendations  

 

November 2020                                                         Fish of the Month: Gag Grouper 

Date Event Information & Comments 

November 1 Membership Open Enrollment Applications to Follow 

November 5 General Meeting Redfish 

Awards 

Details to Follow 

November 9 MSC Board Meeting Details to Follow 

November 9 Kayak Tournament Event Information Sheet and Sign-up 

Flyer in this Newsletter  

November 12 Turkey Slam Event See Flyer this Newsletter 

November 13 Turkey Slam Alt. Day  

TBD Buddy Trip  

   

   

   

   

   

 



 

 

 
Update from the Editor 

October 2020 
 

 
 
There was a Water Advisory Committee meeting on the 17th.  It combined in person and remote 

attendance by the committee members.  There are several new members, all very well qualified 

joining the continuing members, each of whom is also well qualified.  The issues on the agenda 

included “Monthly Testing” which is continuing in October with a new service contractor.  The 

test results for samples taken by our special consultant (ERD) are delayed due to the virus and 

will not be available until early next year.  This delays the analysis, recommendations and report 

from the consultant. 

 

There was a very long discussion regarding Derelict Vessels, how they are defined and how 

they ultimately get removed.  The presenters include FWC, local and Tallahassee based and the 

Marco Island PD, represented by the new Chief.  The bottom line is legislation is in process to 

expedite the removal of these vessels which present a physical as well as a environmental 

hazard.  The agenda also included the topic “Swale Grading”.  Unfortunately, time ran out, so 

the topic will be on next months agenda.  The next meeting is October 15th at 9AM. 

 

Pictured below is the Clubs past president Pete Arcidiacono, with a very nice Redfish.   

 
If you have any comments or wish to submit a photo with a short “fishtale”, I can be reached at 

pfwanzenberg@yahoo.com.  

 

 

 













 

 


